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High Speed Rail

The new CEO of the California High Speed Rail Authority, Roelof van Ark (Bio attached), met here at Gateway today with the LOSSAN corridor City Managers from Vernon to Anaheim. Director Richard Katz and I also participated in the meeting which covered a variety of topics intended to secure a commitment from the CEO to resolving issues and impacts to cities along the corridor.

Informing Key Stakeholders About Service and Fare Changes
 

On Tuesday, Chief Operations Officer Lonnie Mitchell sent an electronic message regarding our upcoming service slated to begin as early as June 27, 2010 and fare changes due to go into effect on July 1, 2010. The message was sent to the city managers and mayors of each of the cities in Los Angeles County, our federal and state legislative offices and other key stakeholders. The message highlighted the Metro Rapid service slated to begin on Venice Boulevard. It also noted that we are implementing other changes including route extensions, modifications and efficiency improvements on major streets. The message further explained our upcoming fare increase, noting that the passage of Measure R already deferred this change for a year and that more than half of our customers -- seniors, students, Medicare recipients and disabled riders -- will not experience any fare change until 2013. We also explained to our key stakeholders that the public is being informed of these changes through a variety of communication tools including posting on our website, distributing Take-One notices on our buses and trains and wide press notifications, etc. Links to additional information on these service and fare changes were included in the communication. 
Go Metro to Monday’s Lakers Victory Parade in Downtown Los Angeles

Media Relations today issued a press release (English/Spanish) encouraging Lakers fans to use Metro Rail to attend Monday morning’s victory parade in downtown Los Angeles. The attached release (English/Spanish) also notes significant bus service impacts. 

http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/go-metro-mondays-lakers-victory-parade-rally-downt/ (English) and http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/viaje-en-metro-la-celebracion-del-triunfo-de-los-l/ (Spanish)

Expo Construction Notice

This is the latest Expo construction notice regarding the temporary closure of Buckingham Road at Exposition Boulevard, along the Exposition right-of-way.

 

What:               

Temporary street closure for track crossing installation

When:             

Continuous closure – Saturday, June 19, 2010 through Tuesday, June 22, 2010

Work Hours:  8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Where:             

Buckingham Road will be closed at the intersection of Exposition Boulevard along the Exposition right-of-way

Traffic Impacts:

The following detours will be in effect and traffic will be directed to follow all appropriate detour signs—

· NO vehicular traffic (northbound and southbound) will be allowed to cross the right-of-way by use of Buckingham Road during this construction activity.

· Eastbound and westbound traffic on Exposition Boulevard and Exposition Place will remain open to through traffic. However, all turns across the Exposition right-of-way will be prohibited during this construction activity.

· Pedestrian and local access will be maintained for all residents and businesses.

· Flagmen and directional signage will be used to safely direct drivers and pedestrians around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.  
Advisories:

Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs. 

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Regional Connector Transit Corridor Project
Procurement will release a Request for Proposal (RFP No. E0119) next week for a contract to perform Advanced Conceptual Engineering and Preliminary Engineering for the Regional Connector Transit Corridor Project. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from June 21, 2010 through October 30, 2010.
The Regional Connector Transit Corridor Project will provide an important transit link by connecting the Pasadena Gold Line to the Long Beach Blue Line, and the EXPO Line to the Gold Line Eastside Extension.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Joe O’Donnell, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-7231.
Joint Development Bench 
Procurement will release a Request for Information and Qualifications (RFIQ no. PS2210-2558-XX-XX) this week to procure a bench contract for the development services in support of our Joint Development Program and the active management of its various assets. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from June 15, 2010 through October 28, 2010.
The work specified in the contract calls for establishment of a bench of qualified firms to provide services on an “as-needed” basis for three years plus two one-year options in the disciplines of (1) economic and financial analysis and (2) urban planning and architectural design.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Mayumi Lyon, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-4020.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
Next week, I will be meeting with Directors Yaroslavsky, Ridley-Thomas, Knabe, Robinson and Villaraigosa. I will also be attending the Workforce Investment Board Meeting and the Transit Coalition Monthly Meeting.
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